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         Jennifer L. Van Tuyl 
         jvantuyl@cuddyfeder.com 
 
March 22, 2024 
 
 
Hon. Susan Meaney, Chairperson 
and Members of the Planning Board 
Town of Washington 
Town Hall 
10 Reservoir Dr. 
Millbrook, NY 12545 
 
Re:  Town of Washington Planning Board—Subdivision application of Timothy and Johna 

Clear 
 
Dear Chairperson Meaney and Members of the Board: 

As noted in my previous letter to the Planning Board dated February 5, 2024, our firm represents 
Mr. & Mrs. Clear on this application, which is on the agenda for the April 2, 2024 meeting for 
continued public hearing.   

In order to avoid repeated requests for postponements, Mr. & Mrs. Clear hereby withdraw their 
present subdivision application, without prejudice to submission of a revised application in the 
near future.  Among other things, the revised submission will address the Town’s Natural 
Resource Inventory, which was published and adopted after the current application was 
submitted.  A copy of this letter is being sent to the Building Inspector as confirmation of this 
withdrawal. 

We therefore request that the matter be marked as withdrawn and removed from the Planning 
Board agenda at this time.  The applicants express their thanks to the Board for its work to date 
in review of the application. 

Very truly yours, 

 

Jennifer L. Van Tuyl 
 
cc:   Kyle Barnett, Esq. 

Jonathan Ialongo, Building Inspector 
Kim Hand, Planning Board Secretary 
Timothy & Johna Clear 
Douglas Larson 
Jacob Hind 

 


